BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Vice Chairman David B. Fazio called the Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order on Monday, June 16, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. at the Municipal Building, 671 Allentown Road, Telford, Pennsylvania 18969.

Present were Vice Chairman David B. Fazio, Supervisor Robert Nice, Supervisor Charles Amuso and Supervisor Jill Halteman. Also, in attendance were Township Manager Jon A. Hammer, Township Solicitor Eric Wert, Esquire, Township Engineer Douglas C. Rossino, P.E. and interested residents of Franconia Township.

Magisterial District Judge Maureen Coggins was present to swear in newly appointed Officer Christopher Hough.

OPEN MEETING TO THE PUBLIC

Vice Chairman Fazio opened the meeting to the public. Allison and Ben Andrews, 917 Harcourt Lane, presented the Board with a proposed plan for an inground pool that would require variances. They have filed an application to appear before the Zoning Hearing Board. Ms. Andrews requested that the Board not oppose the application. Discussion took place regarding stormwater management requirements and the proposed size of the pool.

APPROVAL OF THE MAY 19, 2025 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Supervisor Amuso motioned for the approval of the minutes from the May 19, 2025, meeting. It was seconded by Supervisor Halteman, and all voted in favor, 4-0.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT – ERIC WERT, ESQUIRE

Ordinance 431-25 An Ordinance amending Chapter 137 (Vehicles and Traffic) to amend Article I, Section 137-1.0 (Stop Intersections/Enumeration of Stop Intersections) to add Godshall Road and Lower Road and Lower Road at Godshall Road as Designated Stop Intersections. Supervisor Amuso motioned for approval. It was seconded by Supervisor Fazio and the motion carried, 4-0.

Resolution 25-04-16-06 A Resolution approving the issuance of tax-exempt obligations by the Borough of Langhorne Manor Higher Education and Health Authority and a loan of the proceeds therefrom to Peter Becker Community. The motion was made by Supervisor Fazio and seconded by Supervisor Amuso. All voted in favor.

POLICE REPORT - CHIEF MICHAEL MARTIN

Chief Martin submitted his statistical report and year-to-date report prior to the meeting. He announced that on May 30th after an onsite assessment the final report came in with the recommendation to reaccredit the department.

HIGHWAY REPORT-ANTHONY FRYDLEWICZ

Mr. Frydlewicz submitted his report prior to the meeting.

ENGINEERING REPORT- DOUGLAS C. ROSSINO, P.E.

Mr. Rossino submitted his report prior to the meeting and added that the site work at West Broad Street Elementary has begun. Peter Becker has also started the Phase V apartment building project.

TREASURER'S REPORT

A motion was made by Supervisor Nice and seconded by Supervisor Amuso to approve the Treasurer's Report as presented, and to provide authorization for the Treasurer to pay all bills for the respective funds as presented on Voucher No. 25-16-06 dated June 16, 2025, in the amount of \$247,062.83. Mr. Nice reported that \$72,000 was for the Indian Valley Public Library. The motion passed, 4-0.

PAYROLL

A motion was made by Supervisor Nice and seconded by Supervisor Amuso for the Treasurer to be authorized to pay all employees during the pay period of June 16, 2025, through July 20, 2025, according to the hours worked as listed on the Payroll Journal for the aforesaid period. The motion carried unanimously.

SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT

None

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Franconia Township Planning Commission will hold its next Regular meeting on Monday, July 7, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. at the Franconia Township Municipal Building, 671 Allentown Road, Telford, Pennsylvania 18969.

The next Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting will be held on Monday, July 21, 2025, at 6:00 pm at the Franconia Township Municipal Building, 671 Allentown Road, Telford Pennsylvania 18969. The Board of Supervisors work session will be held on July 21, 2025, at 5 p.m. at the same location.

Motion to Adjourn

A motion was made by Supervisor Amuso and seconded by Supervisor Nice to adjourn the meeting at 6:33 p.m. The motion carried unanimously.

.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth T. Gooch
Director of Administration and
Community Development